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To all parents/carers of children
on school transport 

Your ref
My ref
Extension

Date


DH/003        
5544
 
18 May 2020
Dear parents and carers,
Special Education Needs Transport and Covid-19
We are working with our transport companies to plan and provide a transport service that ensures the wellbeing of children, young people, and staff.

The information below has been discussed with our Public Health colleagues. We will continue to review and implement any changes needed in line with guidance issued by central Government and Public Health England.  
If your child or young person, or a member of the household has Covid19 symptoms: 

· Do not send them to school
· Passenger assistants will not allow the child to board the vehicle 

· If they arrive at school with symptoms, they may be returned to you immediately 
· If your child develops symptoms in the school day you will have to make arrangements to collect them

Children and young people should wash their hands before boarding transport.  If the child or young person uses a wheelchair, please wipe the handles down before they board transport.
Cleaning
All vehicles are thoroughly cleaned regularly.  In addition, the drivers wipe down (with antibacterial spray), the following parts of the vehicle after every journey;
· Seatbelts
· Seatbelt buckles

· Harnesses and wheelchair tracking

· Door handles (inside and outside)
· Seats

· Windows

· Steering wheel
PPE

Every vehicle has the following PPE on board for use by Passenger Assistants (PA’s) and drivers;

· Hand sanitiser gel

· Gloves

· Face masks

· Tissues

· Bin bags

· Paper towels

· Aprons (only for use when there is a spillage of bodily fluid)

· Goggles (only for use when there is a high risk of spillage of bodily fluid)

Public Health have confirmed that it is not recommending the use of PPE for children and young people (passengers) on board. 

All PA’s and drivers have been given clear instructions on the appropriate use and disposal of PPE.
Social Distancing and Risk assessments

All routes have risk assessments and those with additional medical conditions and behavioural needs may have individual risk assessments. PPE will be used by staff in line with government guidance. 
We are working to maintain 2m social distancing where possible and there may be changes to your usual driver, vehicle or passenger assistant. When working within 2m additional PPE may be used by staff in line with government guidance.
Returning to school following closure
If your child or young person has not been attending school and you are considering a return, transport will be provided where the team are able to arrange appropriate transport, and the school confirms return to school is agreed.
Therefore, if you decide to send your child to school, please be aware of the potential risk and be reminded that the current government guidance is insistent that all children should remain at home if possible.
Personal budgets

Some parents are choosing not to use SEN transport and may be eligible for a personal budget. Please consider your school’s (and surrounding area) ability to manage additional vehicles and visitors in making this decision.

If you have any queries please contact the Transport Hub;

Telephone – 020 8825 5544

Email – sent-transport@ealing.gov.uk

Yours sincerely,

Donna Harrison

Transport and Travel Manager
Perceval House


14-16 Uxbridge Road


London W5 2HL
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